WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of OCTOBER 2008, Meeting of Board of Directors

Approved as amended at Board meeting on November 24, 2008

DATE: 

October 27, 2008

TIME: 

5:30 PM

LOCATION: 
Whole Foods Co-op, 610 East 4th Street, Duluth, MN

Attended by Board members: Lynn Fena, Mark Friederichs, David Helf, Theresa Koenig, Linda Magni, 

and Heather Murphy.  Board member Alison Champeaux was absent. Also present: General Manager Sharon Murphy.  

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

OPEN SESSION

President Lynn Fena called the meeting to order at 5:38 PM.  Mark was appointed timekeeper. Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were noted.  Member linkage was reviewed.

IMPORTANT DATES


The Board reviewed important dates noted on its agenda.  


Sharon advised that CBLD Consultant Thane Joyal will not be meeting in person with the Board in November.  Lynn invited interested Board members to participate in a conference call with Thane on November 3.   

A decision on participating in 2009 in the Cooperative Board Leadership Development (CBLD) program will be made at the November Board meeting.  The first CBLD Board training in 2009 will be on January 24 in Minneapolis.

Lynn will reschedule the October meeting of the General Manager Evaluation Committee.

REVIEW


Minutes – The Board approved (MSC, David, Theresa; Linda abstained) as submitted the Minutes of the September 22, 2008, meeting of the Board of Directors.  The Board reviewed the draft Minutes of the October 11, 2008, Annual Owners Meeting and noted one spelling correction for a Member’s name.


Management Report – The Board requested that an edited version of the notes from the World Café sessions at the October 11th Annual Owners Meeting be posted on WFC’s web site.  David, Heather and Linda will edit the 18 pages of comments for redundancy and organize them by category.


Sharon reported that three former Board members will be attending the Stakeholders Dinner on November 10 and another one sent comments.  The Board requested a phone list in order to follow up with other invitees.


Sharon advised that, after consulting with representatives of Minnesota Power and Conservation Technologies, the request for a capital expenditure for purchase of equipment from Total Energy Concepts was withdrawn.


Sharon advised that WFC received a 2008 patronage rebate from the National Cooperative Grocers Association in the amount of $10,036.90 (20% in cash).  The Board had no objection to the request from Member #6737 to observe the November 10 Stakeholders Meeting and the November 24 Board meeting as research for his senior thesis on cooperatives in the Northland.


Membership Report – With respect to the October Membership Report, MSU, Theresa, David, to approve 64 new Members.


Financial Report – The Board reviewed the September Income Statement.  The Board accepted the Fiscal Year (FY) 2008 financial audit and First QTR/FY 2009 Balance Sheet and Income Statement as part of Compliance Reports noted below.

Sharon advised that October sales growth is averaging just under 10% with a goal of 12%.


Compliance Reports – The Board took the following actions with respect to Compliance Reports:

· Policy B4 Financial Condition/FY 2008 (as audited by Eikill & Schilling) accepted.

· Policy B4 Financial Condition/1st QTR/FY 2009 (Sharon) accepted.

· Policy B5 Asset Protection (Sharon) accepted.

Board Calendar – The Board had no questions with respect to management’s Progress Report

on its calendar 2008 Business Plan.  MSU, Linda, Heather, the Board approved the following slate of Board officers:



President

Lynn Fena



Vice President

David Helf



Secretary

Theresa Koenig



Treasurer

Mark Friederichs

The Board established the following committee assignments:



Board Orientation & Recruitment Committee




Theresa Koenig/Chair, Linda Magni



Food Policy Committee




Heather Murphy/Chair, Mark Friederichs, David Helf



Member-Owner Committee




David Helf/Chair, Mark Friederichs, Linda Magni, Heather Murphy



Finance Committee




Mark Friederichs/Chair, Lynn Fena



General Manager Evaluation Committee




Lynn Fena/Chair, Alison Champeaux, Theresa Koenig


Lynn recommended the addition of “assign newsletter article/s” to the New Business section of the Board’s meeting agenda.  Heather will write the Board Report for the January/February Gazette and David will write the membership article for that issue.  The deadline for submissions for that issue is November 30, 2008.


COMMITTEES


The General Manager Evaluation Committee meeting scheduled for earlier on this date was postponed.

VISIONING


The Board reviewed the Annual Owners Meeting conducted on October 11, 2008, as well as the report on comments from the World Café sessions conducted at that meeting.  The Board requested that the edited and categorized summary of those comments be available at the November 10 Stakeholders dinner with former Board members.  The World Café discussion at the November 10 meeting will include the same questions posed on October 11th.  

OLD BUSINESS


Old business items on this month’s agenda will be carried forward. 

NEW BUSINESS


There were no new business items on this month’s agenda.


Following an evaluation, the meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM (MSU, David, Mark).

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Murphy, General Manager


